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Title I Parent and Family Engagement Policy
Crenshaw High School has jointly developed with and distributed to parents of participating students the following written Title I Parent and Family Engagement Policy per dedicated workshop and School Site Council approval.  The policy has been agreed upon by parents of Title I students and describes the means for carrying out the following Title I parent and family engagement requirements: (Section 118: c-f.)

Policy Involvement

Crenshaw High School carries out the following legal requirements in the manner described below:

1. Convene an annual meeting to inform parents of participating students of the requirements of

Title I and their rights to be involved.  The annual meeting is held each September in the school’s library during the evening in conjunction with Back to School Night.  Materials describing and analyzing the parents’ rights to be involved under Title I are distributed and discussed.

2. Offer a number of flexible meetings to encourage parental participation in the decision-   making process on campus.  The school offers several avenues; they include attendance at and membership on:

· The School Site Council (SSC) and its standing committee with purview over all compensatory program budgets

· The English Learners Advisory Committee (ELAC) also designed to make recommendations to the School Site Council Programs and instructional methods directed specifically to our English Learners

· The Local School Leadership Council (LSLC) designed to make decisions concerning the school bell schedule, school activities and events, school wide budget and professional development.  

· The Breakfast with the Principal meetings are designed for parents to have an informal space to receive information from the principal while making suggestions that will improve the culture on campus.   

Each of these councils meet regularly once a month and is scheduled for the school year.  A

calendar is mailed in September to all parents listing dates, times, and places and is placed on

the school calendar available at the www.crenshawhs.org.
3. Involve parents of participating students in an organized, on-going, and timely manner, which entails the planning, review and improvement of its Title I programs and Title I Parental and Family Engagement Policy.  These are provided by participation in the activities of the SSC, LSLC, and ELAC’s, attendance and engagement at our monthly parent workshops that focus primarily on student achievement, college preparation, school culture, student health and nutrition and English Language development. 
4. Provide parents of participating students with timely information about Title I programs.  This is done in the following ways:

· Our Parent Center, sponsored by Title I, provides Title I materials for students, announcements, Blackboard Connect phone calls, calendar of events, a suggestion box and is guided by both a Parent Resource Liaison and Community Representative whose responsibilities include preparing parent mailings, planning our annual Health Fair and Community Day, facilitating parent volunteer orientations, and parent workshops/trainings.  
· Our Magnet, Title I and Family and Community Engagement Team (FaCET) meetings.

5. Provide parents of participating students with an explanation of the curriculum, academic assessment, and proficiency levels students are expected to meet.  This accomplished by:

· Parent monthly workshops or trainings

· California School Dashboard
· Parent Center monthly mailings

· Back-to-School Night

· Open House

· Parent/Teacher Conferences

· Magnet Meetings

· College Fairs

· California Graduation Standards Report

· Magnet events

· Department curriculum nights/days

6. Provide parents of participating students, if requested, with opportunities for regular meetings to participate in decisions pertaining to the education of their children.  The opportunities include the following:

· Attendance and participation in the monthly meetings of the SSC, ELAC, and LSLC.
· Parent Center workshops/trainings held monthly sponsored by the FaCET. 

Shared Responsibilities for High School Students Academic Achievement
Crenshaw High School has jointly developed with and distributed to parents of participating students, a school-parent compact that outlines how parents, the entire school staff, and students will share the responsibility for improved student academic achievement and the means by which the school and parents will build and develop a partnership, to help children achieve the Common Core State Standards listed above.  The Compact describes the following items in addition to items added by parents of Title I students.  A copy of the Compact is attached to this policy.  
Building Capacity for Involvement

To ensure effective involvement of parents and to support a partnership among parents and the community to improve student academic achievement, Crenshaw High School carries out the following legal requirements in the manner described below:
1. Assist parents in understanding academic content and achievement standards and assessments, and how to monitor and improve the achievement of their children by the following:

· Provide data on student achievement on our website

· Discuss such data in Breakfast with the Principal meetings

· Attending Parent Center workshops

· Attending Back-to-School Night and Open House

· Attending Parent Conference Nights

· Periodic progress reports, and final grades

2. Provide materials and training to help parents work with their children to improve their children’s achievement.  This is done by:

· Providing Parent Center workshops that address literacy and mathematical skills

· Parent Center distributes a variety of guides to help parents to work with their children, these include how too improve your child’s grades and study habits, along with a yearly and monthly planning calendar

3. Educate and train staff, with the assistance of parents, in the value of parent contributions and how to work with parents as equal partners.  This is done by:

· Parent Center workshops where teachers and parents participate in addressing the common needs of our students

· Parents and teachers working together in each Magnet
· Staff and parents working together on the SSC, ELAC, LSLC and FaCET.

Accessibility
Crenshaw High School provides opportunities for the participation of all parents, including parents with limited English proficiency, parents with disabilities, and parents of migratory students.  Information and school reports are provided in a format and language that parents understand;
· Workshop on navigation Passport Portal

· Training on Schoology and the California School Dashboard

· School wide Testing and Data Workshop

· Data Wall located in the Parent Center
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